
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

2 July 2017 
 
NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

No. 33 , Series of 2017 
 

TO  : Members of the National Executive Board 
Regional/Council Chairpersons 

   Regional/Council Scout Commissioners 

   Regional Scout Directors 
   Council Scout Executives 

   Officers-in-Charge 
 
SUBJECT : BSP National Officers, CY 2017-2018 

 
 

1. We are pleased to inform you of the new set of officers of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines 
elected during the 1st Regular Meeting of the National Executive Board held at the NEB 
Room, 5/F BSP National Office Building, Ermita, Manila on 30 June 2017, viz: 

 
National President    WENDEL E. AVISADO 
Senior Vice President    ROBERTO M. PAGDANGANAN 

Vice President for Luzon   SOFRONIO C. ONA, JR. 
Vice President for Visayas   JOSE MA. C. GASTARDO 

Vice President for Mindanao   ALLAN L. RELLON 
National Treasurer    FRANCISCO B. ANIAG, JR. 
Chief National Commissioner   JOSE MARI G. PELAEZ 

International Commissioner   DALE B. CORVERA 
Secretary General    ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR. 

 
2. All Regional Scout Directors, Council Scout Executives and Officers-in-Charge are hereby 

directed to reflect all necessary changes in their records. 

 
3. For information, guidance and dissemination to all concerned. 
 

 
 

 
ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR. 
Secretary General 
 
 
Cc: Executive Secretary SALVADOR C. MEDIALDEA, Office of the President of the Philippines 

 Secretary LEONOR M. BRIONES, Department of Education 
 Chairman SAMUEL G. DAGPIN, JR., Governance Commission for Government-Owned or Controlled Corporation 
 File 
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